
Not  a  review,  but  a
recommendation…
IRON MAN 2 — Let’s see…. Comic book movie? check. Cool FX?
check. Decent story line? check. Some humor? check. Believable
comic  book  action?  check.  Downey  plays  Stark  as  a  Jerk?
Check..  Bad  guys,  good  guys?  Check.  Cool  fights?  check.
Entertaining for me? Double check.

Ok, it had everything I wanted in a movie tonight. With most
comic book movies, I don’t really care if it follows the
storyline in any comic before. Heck, most of them have had
multiple dimensions, timelines, worlds anyway. What is one
more? When you go to one of these movies, you should know what
to expect. All you need to ask is if the story you just
watched was fun. That’s what comic books are all about, and
that is what movies based on comic books should be.

Iron Man 2 was fun. That’s it! No terrible acting that made me
remember it was a movie. No strange bad effects to ruin the
believability. The CGI was integrated into the live shots
well. 2 hours of escapism. Fun stuff.

Full review comes later with spoiler alerts but not here. Just
my recommendation. This is a movie I will go to the good
theater to see again. Maybe more than once. And then when it
comes out on home disk, it is coming home with me. Can anyone
say Marvel Comic Movie Marathon?
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I didn’t know that.
A few years ago a movie came out and was release to critical
defeat. As for myself I enjoyed the movie except for a few
minor problems. I found it to be an enjoyable waste of time
(just what I like in most movies).

The movie was The League of Extraordinary Gentlemen. One of
the biggest things that bothered me was the introduction of
Tom Sawyer into the movie. On top of that he was a Pinkerton
agent. I kept saying to myself, why bring in that character as
a detective. Didn’t make much sense to me. Of course Dorian
Grey wasn’t in the original comic either, but that didn’t
bother me as much.

Then I got my Nook! (Yep, another Nook post. Think I could get
money to write reviews for my Nook?) I just finished a short
story, from Mark Twain, that I never read or heard of before.
The story was called Tom Sawyer, Detective. While he was not a
Pinkerton agent, he did use observation to solve a crime. So
now after the years I’ve complained about Tom Sawyer being a
detective in that movie, I guess that following the path that
Twain left, it isn’t that far out into left field.

There is another story that I have yet to read about Mr Sawyer
and Mr. Finn called Tom Sawyer Abroad. Tom and Huck are on a
balloon expedition in Africa. I guess that allows the trip to
England for Tom anyway.

Just one question about the movie, if the film people actually
knew about these stories: Where was Huck? �

https://www.tangents.org/books/ebook-review/i-didnt-know-that/
https://www.imdb.com/title/tt0311429/
https://www.feedbooks.com/book/3894
https://www.feedbooks.com/book/3893


Nook again
I currently have around 200 books/stories on my Nook. I have
read or started to read about 20 of those books/stories. I
also have a number of MP3’s. So I do have a wide selection to
read  or  listen  to.  I  can  add  research  books  that  are
available. I have new authors who started by publishing free
books. I have old authors whose works are now being digitally
archived an made available on the internet. A wonderful array
of things to keep this old mind busy.

There is no physical way that I would have been able to read
the past few selections in paper. Living in rural America, our
local libraries can not be expected to have complete libraries
of old classic books, they can’t be expected to have all of
the latest authors. And if a book is out of print? How will
the get it? That doesn’t even include books that are found
only on the web. Stories only found in back issues of old
magazines. Nope, I would not have been able to find all of the
things I’ve read.

In my lifetime, I’ve had to move a ‘library’ of books from
place to place. I’ve moved, my children have moved and we all
have had books. A box of 20 hardbound books is heavy. 200+
books would be almost a truckload. I can carry them in the
palm of my hand. And I can and will put more books on the
Nook. I’m not sure I will ever read all of them, but it will
give me something to do.

And I am assuming that in the years to come, more books will
be available in electronic format. I will probably still buy
books, go to the library or borrow a book or two from friends.
Hard copy books and the feel in my hand are things I don’t
want to give up just yet. But I’m thinking if the improvements
to the reader itself and the books available, I may be able to
carry a complete reference, entertainment library wherever I
go. I think that is a wonderful thing.
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The 5th of May….
And I didn’t go to a Mexican Restaurant. Other plans (thanks C
and L) prevented my normal trek to a Mexican Restaurant today.
I had Greek Food. No flaming Goat Cheese, but it was very
good. Not that I would have wanted to go to a Mexican place
without at least one of my daughters, but in a way I missed
the trek.

When plans were made, I didn’t even think that the 5th of May
was in the near future. I’m not sure that would have changed
anything. I really want to try the flaming Goat Cheese.

Oh the memories of dining out on Cinqo de Mayo. I don’t think
we missed many. If we could not afford to go out, most of the
time we celebrated at home. Why such a big deal about a
Mexican-American  Holiday?  (not  really  celebrated  much  in
Mexico) The only reason we had was it was another excuse for
eating  Mexican  food.  Not  that  this  family  ever  needed  an
excuse.  My  dear  wife’s  favorite  kind  of  food  was  Mexican
(*other than chocolate), and we went to Mexican restaurants
often. And it did help that the girls never really would mind
another meal of Tacos.

So today I had Greek food. I was able to share the company of
two very good friends. Nice evening, even without the Flaming
Goat Cheese. Other than dinner with my daughters, I could not
think of a better way to spend the early evening.

Ah, how things change.

I’m still wondering why we never went to Oriental Restaurants
to celebrate Chinese New Years. Could it be that somewhere
near the time of that date, we were almost sure to go to a
Chinese restaurant? Yep, my birthday is near that day every
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year, and my favorite food is Chinese food (even better than
Chocolate!!)

And why do I keep using the extended title of “Flaming Goat
Cheese” for the dish Saganaki? Just because it is more fun to
type and say. �

And the movies never did it
justice.
and probably never could, but I haven’t seen the TV series.

What am I talking about?

I just finished reading Alexandre Dumas’ book ‘The Count of
Monte Cristo’. This is a very long book. It loops here, there
and everywhere. Characters have many interactions with others.
There are friends, sons, daughters, parents and of course
enemies involved. Plot twists abound.

I remember back many years ago, I read this book for High
School. It was just after we moved out into the boonies. The
house had no heat, it was the middle of the winter and my
parents and younger sister were living in a camper. With very
little room to move around, reading was the activity of the
day. It took me a weekend, plus a day or two to finish the
1000+ page book. I enjoyed it, but all recollection was pushed
aside. I saw at least one movie and a TV adaptation of the
book and enjoyed those too. I even liked the ‘Mr. Magoo’
version.

I will tell you that as an adult (maybe in name only), I
enjoyed this book more than any of the previous encounters
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with the work. Maybe I got a better translation this time, but
the writing was crisp and clear even when the plot was not
(and the plot was meant to be foggy).

I knew the story, but was compelled to turn to the next page
and read the next chapter. I will recommend this book to
anyone with some lonnng reading time they want to fill.

Oh, and the best thing about this. I was reading it on my Nook
and I wasn’t trying to hold up pounds of paper. �

Sad day in Tiger Town
I just read that Ernie Harwell passed away. This was expected,
since he had an inoperable form of cancer.

I grew up listening to Mr. Harwell on the radio. As a Tiger
fan, he was the voice of the Tigers. I would have the game on
TV, but the sound would be off and I would listen to the guy
on the radio. His strong voice would carry Tiger games over
the airwaves of WJR from Detroit.

Of course things change with the Tigers as I grew older, but
for the most part the voice was constant. Until one year he
was no longer there. He had been let go!! Outrage by Tiger
fans  eventually  brought  him  back  to  the  booth  until  he
retired. Oh the many good memories he provides me. That old
transistor radio hidden under my pillow, just what was needed
for those West Coast Series. That same radio hidden at School
to listen to day games in the fall or spring. Driving in the
evening tormenting my wife and oldest daughter because I had
to listen to the game. I grew out of that (mostly) when Ernie
left. He was the voice for me.
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He retired many years ago, but would visit the booth from time
to time. Often in spring training to recite the following:

For, lo, the winter is past,
The rain is over and gone;
The flowers appear on the earth;
The time of the singing of birds is come,
And the voice of the turtle is heard in our land.

I never knew what that had to do with baseball, but it was a
springtime tradition for Tiger fans.

Sad day in Tiger Town, and in the world of Baseball.

Going into the night
I was recently reminded of how alone I felt back just a few
short years ago. I often wondered what my future would be
like. In a few short months all of my future plans were
crushed. For the next couple of years, I felt that there was
no need to plan for any future.

Tonight, as I sat here trying to figure out if I wanted to
read, watch a movie, or listen to a ballgame, I started to
think about what the future may hold for me. And of course I
started to think what sort of things I should be doing to get
the future that would be best for me.

No definite answers this evening. That would just be too easy.
No, I have some more thinking to do. I guess I will have
plenty of time to do it. One day at a time for now. But at
least I have given some thought about tomorrow.
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Music in my head and other
ramblings
I don’t often listen to music using ear-buds or headphones. I
usually  enjoy  a  more  encompassing  sound  from  some  good
speakers.  But,  since  I  now  have  music  loaded  on  my  nook
reader, and I hate the tinny little speakers on it, I am using
some good ear-buds. Have you ever noticed that when wearing
these, the singer and band are in the middle of your head?
Interesting effect, at least for me. I could plug the nook
into a set of speakers, but then it just isn’t as portable.

The past couple of mornings have been a bit chilly. Funny how
just a few short weeks ago, we would have considered the same
temperatures warm.

I’ve always wondered why food tastes better when you are in
good company. Eating alone can make for bland meals, even when
made exactly the same. For me, eating outside always makes the
food taste better too. So great big picnics with good company
should have the very best food.

Sometimes I like to say things just to get people to think. It
works well with my children, and people I know well, but not
so much with the greeters at Wal-Mart.

If you have a glowing blue-tooth device in your ear, and say
something to someone, do they assume you are talking on the
phone?

I remember liking so many different candies as a child. Why is
it that most of them don’t satisfy in the same way? Of course
I was eating all that stuff before I was introduced to ‘Good’
Chocolate. My taste in chocolate got expensive. But I still
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like Good and Plenty. �

Back in the summer of 1983, my future wife and I were trying
to decide what music to have at our wedding. We picked a song
that we both liked, and had some meaningful words. For years
that song reminded us of our vows and our love for each other.
Today when I hear that song, I can be brought to tears in one
second and laughter from happy memories in the the next. I
never know which will occur until they do.

There is another song from the same performer that reminds me
of my relationship with my parents. Kind of puts life in
perspective for me.

I’m not a fan of country music, and I’m not a fan of bars. So
why is one of my favorite songs a country song about a bar?

Hmm maybe this time
Two weeks ago, I received a letter to report for Jury Duty.
That case did not make it to court, so I didn’t have to
report.

Last week I got my second letter. Well, this time I do have to
report for Jury Duty, but there is a chance I won’t get
selected. I won’t know until I get there.

Last time I served on a jury was in the play that wouldn’t
end. It seemed like most of my life, for a year, was taken up
by the play “12 Angry Men”. I just hope the jury duty doesn’t
seem like that.

Probably won’t blog too much in the next few days.
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Another night of music.
After getting a few things done this evening, I sat down to
read a bit and listen to some music. The story got put down
early as I sat and payed more attention to the selection of
songs  playing.  Random  shuffle  of  songs  I  like  played  and
stirred many memories.

Memories  of  children  being  born.  Memories  of  good  family
times. Memory of love. Memories of people missing. Memories of
people still around.

It has been said, that music touches the soul, and this I
believe to be true. It is a gift to be able to recall the good
times.
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